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NEWSLETTER 



Tena Koutou 
Akonga Akonga Akonga! 
 
Term 4 is all about our students:  

¶ Making sure they gain the credits needed for NCEA 1, 2, 3 or University Entrance 

¶ Working together to make good decisions on which subjects or academies to choose for 2018 

¶ Rewarding our students and celebrating their successes through assemblies and prize givings 

¶ Further team and culture building through our Junior camps 

¶ Finishing the year strongly so our departing students can look back with positive memories of their time at 
Huntly College. 

 
Week 4 and 5 credit catch up workshops 
Next week we will be sending letters home to whanau outlining the plan for Week 4 and 5. We are running intensive 
credit workshops to help students get the Numeracy, Literacy and Unit Standard credits they need to achieve their 
academic goals. Please keep a lookout in your letterbox and support your student in attending these workshops. 
We will be kicking off with a credit catch up meeting on Monday 6 November, 9am in the Hall for all students who 
have been invited to attend, and anyone else that wants to take part. Whanau are also very welcome to attend the 
meeting and to learn more about what we are doing and how you can support your student. 
 

This is a place of learning 
There is no denying that this is an intense time of year (see the reasons above!). We need to make sure that every 
student here at this stage of the year is engaged in their learning. We have students sitting exams who will be on 
leave from the end of next week, Friday 3 November. Students remaining at school will be working hard on their 
internals. If there are students who are choosing not to go to class, we will be asking them to stay home for the 
remainder of the year and will be inviting whanau to come in to discuss best options for 2018. 
 

ERO visit 
We are looking forward to sharing our progress with ERO from Monday 6th of November. They will be in school for 
3 days and doing a full review. We will be talking to them about what has changed since the last full review in 2014, 
and annual review in 2016, as well as showing them our intentions for 2018. It is a great opportunity for us to get 
feedback from experts in school improvement. Given the time of the year, we will be working hard to ensure minimal 
disruption to our studentsô learning. 
 

Gym upgrade 
We are thrilled to let you know that an upgrade to our Gym will be taking place from now and through the school 
holidays. Work will be commencing after Monday 13 November. Watch this space! 
 

Community evenings 
We encourage parents/whanau to attend one of our two evenings: Monday 30 October, 7pm and Monday 13 
November, 7pm in the Staffroom. 
 

We will talk through the main changes to our curriculum for 2018 and be inspired by staff presenting on the exciting 
junior modules. This evening will be run workshop style as there is so much we want to hear and learn from you - so 
please come prepared to share how we can further improve student learning at Huntly College. 
 

Advance notice 
On the 7th and 8th of December we are inviting whanau to meet with students and teachers ahead of our Puna Ako 
class for 2018. Each teacher will be working with 10 students for 4 shorter classes each week. The teacher will be 
the main point of contact for whanau, will work with students on goal setting and learning plans and also build a pit 
crew of support for the students in the group. This will improve our relationships with students and how we are 
tracking their achievement and attendance as we support them through their years at Huntly College. We will be in 
touch with more details. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO Ryan Bateup and Adam Williamsðpictured front cover.  These two students spent 
part of their holidays attending courses that have equipped them with Leadership, career and other skills that will be 
beneficial in preparing them for their future. 
 

Ryan Bateupð Attended a prestigious leadership course, DairyNZ óRaising the Standard 2017ô in Cambridge.   
Adam WilliamsðAttended a Defence Force Careers Experience Course in Auckland. 
 
Thank you 
We would like to express our gratitude to those people in our community who have offered support over recent 
weeks. It was great to have a strong presence at our Community Hui last Wednesday evening. It was clear that 
whanau are looking for more opportunities to connect with school. We will try our best to make that happen. 
 

Rachael Parker and Sharon Moller 
Acting Principals 
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